The Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC) and Child Tax Credit (CTC) are successful federal tax credits for low and moderate income working people that encourage work, help offset the cost of raising children, and lift millions of people out of poverty.

The bipartisan tax bill that policymakers enacted in December included a major anti-poverty achievement in making permanent critical CTC and EITC improvements set to expire at the end of 2017. The improvements will continue to raise roughly 16 million people, including up to 8 million children, out of poverty or closer to the poverty line in 2018 and beyond.

Policymakers should now fill a glaring gap in the EITC for “childless workers” – adults without children and non-custodial parents.

These workers are either completely ineligible for the EITC or receive only a small EITC. They are the lone group that the federal tax code taxes into or deeper into poverty. 

President Obama, House Speaker Ryan (when he was House Budget Committee Chairman) and other members of Congress have proposed to make credit more adequate for this largely left out group.

· Federal taxes pushed 7.5 million childless workers below or further below the poverty line in 2014, in large part because they receive little if any EITC.

· The maximum EITC for a childless worker between 25 and 64 is just over $500.

· Average credit for eligible workers was $281 in 2013.

· Single childless workers earning around $14,800 in 2015 earn too much to qualify for EITC.

· Filling the hole in the EITC could boost employment rates.

· Reward the hard work of a broad swath of people in every state who do important low-paid jobs in hospitals, schools, office buildings and construction sites.

This proposal could benefit over 13 million workers-roughly 35% are at least 45 years old, and 1.5 million or more are non-custodial parents. Others that could benefit are women and veterans.

Sample letter to your member of Congress on Earned Income Tax Credit:
Dear Congressman/woman / Senator [Name],

I am one of your constituents, living in [City, State], and am writing you today to urge you to support tax legislation that expands provisions of the Earned Income Tax Credit(EITC) for “childless workers”  keeping millions of working Americans from losing their tax credits. 
A bipartisan tax bill that policymakers enacted in December 2015 included a major anti-poverty achievement in making permanent critical CTC and EITC improvements that were set to expire in 2017. The improvements will continue to raise roughly 16 million people, including up to 8 million children, out of poverty or closer to the poverty line in 2018 and beyond. 

Speaker Paul Ryan and President Obama have proposed to expand the EITC for low wage workers who don’t claim dependents. This would benefit 13.5 million Americans, including 1.5 million non-custodial Americans out of poverty and reduce the depth of poverty for another 10.1 million. This proposal would reward the hard work of people who do important low paying jobs in hospitals, schools, office buildings and construction sites.

Now that Congress has made key EITC and CTC provisions permanent, I urge you to support legislation to expand the EITC for “childless workers” that is adults without children and non-custodial parents. 
Working individuals and families are counting on you to be their voice.

Sincerely,

